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   Parish Diary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Entries here in this diary  are free to local groups 

The publication of an advertisement in this newsletter does not constitute a recommendation. 
Submitting content is not a guarantee of inclusion. Content and articles submitted may be edited 
and/or altered without notificationContent including articles, stories and adverts are the opinion 

of the original author and not necessarily Budbrooke Parish Council. 

The deadline for the next issue is 20th of the month 
 The Newsletter is Published by Budbrooke Parish Council 

All enquiries to Ian Broadbridge 01926-401699 
21 Combroke Grove, Hatton Park, Warwick, CV35 7TG 

Or e-mail: newsletter@budbrookepc.org.uk 

 June  

1st at 8.00pm Parish Council meeting Village Hall  

8th at 7.30pm W.I. -Life in the WRNS -part 2 St. Michael's Church Hall 

11th 12pm to 3pm School Fete School 

11th at 7.30pm Family Disco Community Centre 

15th at 10.30am Over 60's Cofffee Morning Village Hall  

19th at 6.15pm Bingo Community Centre 

 May  

4th at 8.00pm Parish Council  Meeting Community Centre 

7th at 7.00pm Skittles Evening including fish 
supper  

Village Hall  

11th at 7.30pm W.I. - Resolutions &  
Cheese and Wine 

St Michael’s Church Hall 

15th at 6.15pm Bingo Community Centre 

18th at 10.30am Over 60’s Coffee Morning  Village Hall  

20th at 7.00pm Film Night  Village Hall  
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May 
2016 

Website: www.budbrookepc.org.uk 
Email: newsletter@budbrookepc.org.uk 

 

Budbrooke 
Parish 

Council 
Newsletter 

Are you getting involved 
in the Hampton Magna 50 

year celebrations? 

Lots of activities are planned  

Check inside for more details 
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Have you registered to receive updates from the 
Budbrooke Parish Council Website?  

www.budbrookepc.org.uk  

Parish of Saint Charles Borromeo,  
Saturday Morning Mass – 10.00 am 
Confessions – Saturday 10.30 – 11.30 am 
Sunday Masses – 9.30 am and 11.00 am 
Weekday Mass –  see Notice board 
Parish Priest: (Canon) Edward M. Stewart 
Parish Tel No: 01926-492263 

stcharles-borromeo.org.uk  

THE place to meet… 

THE place to eat… 
Your community café 

3 Slade Hill, Hampton Magna 
www.opendoorcafe.org.uk 

01926 410446 

Budbrooke Charities 
For information contact  
Mrs Kate Dutton, Clerk 

01926 493985 
katydutton@gmail.com 

Or see the website 
www.budbrookepc.org.uk 

Want to hire a room? 
 

Community Centre  
Hannah Gelfs 07825 154286 

 

Village Hall   
Linda  402404 

 

St Michaels Church Hall 
Church office 407020.  

Written communication to:- 
Mrs Alex Davis, Clerk to Budbrooke PC, 5 Curlieu Close,  
Hampton Magna, CV35 8UA  
Email: clerk@budbrookepc.org.uk 
Phone: 411100 

 
Parish Councillors  
David Bryan (Vice Chairman) 495648 Kate Dutton 493985 
Mike Dutton (Chairman) 493985  Rhonda Hales 07702 074461 
Ann Robey 494863    Carol Roper 493941 
Frank Roper 493941    Dave Shirley 715092 
Maggie Treacy 07816 157441 

Meetings are on the first Wednesday of every month, see Parish Diary  on the back 
for venues, and are open to the public.  Agendas are posted on the Notice boards 6 
days earlier.  Minutes printed here are un-confirmed.  
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Forthcoming Events 

in Hampton Magna 

Organised by the  

Hampton Magna 50 group  &  

Budbrooke Community Association 

Date Event Venue 

Thursday 
9th June 

Hosted Tea Party for Older Residents 

With Exhibition in one of the Class-
rooms 

Budbrooke 
School 

Saturday 
11th June 

School Fete, including: 
Hampton Magna Exhibition 

Budbrooke 
School 

Saturday 

11th June - 
evening 

Family Disco Community 
Centre 

Sunday 
11th Septemb

er 

Parish Show Community 
Centre 

Saturday & 
Sunday 

24th - 25th Sep-
tember 

Scarecrow Competition Around the 
Village 

Saturday 
15th October 

Harvest Festival Quiz Community 
Centre 

Friday 
21st October 

Family Halloween Party Community 
Centre 
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Minutes of Budbrooke Parish Council Meeting  
held on Wednesday 6th April 2016  

at Budbrooke Village Hall 
 

 

Present: Cllrs Bryan, K. Dutton, M. Dutton, A. Robey, C. Roper, F. Roper, 
Shirley and Treacy; WCC Cllr Caborn. 
 

Public Comments 
22 members of the public were present at the start of the meeting. 
Questions were asked on the following issues: 

Parking restrictions for Blandford Way – WCC Cllr Caborn to chase this.  

Cleaning of the barracks memorial - Cllr Hales confirmed it is in hand and 

a group from the community will be carrying this out. It will be 

advertised in the next newsletter. 

Parish Council response to Local Plan - to be agreed and will be published 

on the website; however, due to the short time left in which to respond 

to the consultation, it may not be available before the 22nd April 

deadline. Members of the parish council have attended briefings and met 

with WDC officers to discuss the plan and request information and have 

also raised questions with Severn Trent. 

The Chairman raised concerns about the manner in which people 

unconnected to the council had been seeking support for the opposition 

to the new housing, as some residents had reported finding it 

intimidating. He reminded the meeting that everyone was entitled to 

their own view on the proposed development. 

BCA – Budbrooke Community Association HOTHRA – Hampton on the Hill Residents’ Association 

NALC – National Association of Local Councils  WALC – Warwickshire Association of Local Councils  

PCSO – Police Community Support Officer  WRWCF – Warwick Rural West Community Forum 

WCC – Warwickshire County Council HMRA – Hampton Magna Residents’ Association 

WDC – Warwick District Council WRCC – Warwickshire Rural Community Council  
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Declarations of Interest and Dispensations 
Cllr Bryan declared a non-pecuniary interest in Farm Fest Budbrooke 
2016 and Church Farm Brewery (discussed under Item 7 and Item 14). 
Apologies and Acceptance of Reasons for Absence 
Apologies received from WDC Cllr Phillips. 

Minutes of Last Meeting 
The council resolved to accept the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd 
March 2016. 

Police Matters & WRW Community Forum Matters 
Nothing to report this month. 

Playgrounds 
The March inspection report had not been received.  
A quote to repair the wooden edging to the safety surface at Styles Close 
was accepted.  

Matters Arising 
Church Farm licence application – the hearing was rearranged for 22nd 
March 2016 and the chairman attended on behalf of the parish council. 
The licence was granted for a one-day event, once a year, subject to 
conditions. 

Meeting with Severn Trent on 5th April 2016 – see separate item for 
details of discussions 

Annual Parish Meeting – this will take place on Wednesday 27th April 
2016 at 8pm at the community centre. The agenda order will be as 
follows: Reports, Public Comments, Presentation. The clerk to send out 
requests for reports. 

Parking restrictions on Blandford Way – concerns had been raised about 
county council officers “cold calling” on residents, particularly as 
vulnerable people are encouraged not to deal with doorstep callers. It 
was agreed that it would be helpful if, in the future, the parish council 
could be made aware of any plans to approach residents in this manner, 

17   www,budbrookepc.org.uk 

Local Plan – Parish Council’s Response 
 
The parish council’s response to the amend-
ed Warwick District Local Plan can be found 
on the website, under News and Events: 
www.budbrookepc.org.uk.  
 
There will also be copies available to read in 
the Open Door, Costcutter and Budbrooke 
Medical Centre. 



16 newsletter@budbrookepc.org.uk 

Dog Fouling 
 

Dog fouling is becoming an increasing 
problem within the parish. Please clean up 
after your dog to make the area more 
pleasant for everyone. Dog waste can be 
put in any litter bin or grey refuse bin, as 
long as it is in a disposable bag. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation. 
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so that this could be publicised in the newsletter. WCC Cllr Caborn to 
pass these comments on to Highways. 

Hampton Magna 50th anniversary celebrations – update received from 
Richard Lyttle. The group requested a contribution towards a bench, to 
be sited to the front of the community centre and the council agreed to 
pay the full cost of the bench - £488 including VAT.  The council agreed 
to look into replacing the two Hampton Magna road signs at the 
entrances to the village and installing a new sign on Church Lane. WCC 
Highways approval to be sought and a quote to be requested from 
Nuneaton Signs. The children in the top two classes of Budbrooke 
Primary School will all receive a commemorative mug. A list of confirmed 
events is now available. 

Tree at Montgomery Avenue – a local resident has asked for permission 
to cut down a tree on parish council land at Montgomery Avenue. The 
tree has been inspected and it is not diseased or damaged and does not 
pose any danger, therefore the council agreed that it should not be 
removed. 

 
 

Correspondence 
Street names – email from Mark Barnes, WDC Street Naming & 
Numbering Manager, requesting suggestions for street names for new 
developments in the parish. It was agreed that a list should be put 
together comprising the names on the roll of honour, which is displayed 
in the village hall, others who served in the First World War, other battles 
the regiment had been involved in and any notable soldiers who served 
in the regiment. Andy Thomas agreed to provide information on the 
WWI names and battles to the clerk. The clerk is to investigate the other 
possible names.  

The WALC meeting to be held on 20th April was noted 

Tree Protection Order 508, 7a Seymour Close, Hampton Magna – the 
parish council supports this application.  
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Parish Maintenance 
The council accepted Martin Davies’ quote to remove ivy growing on 
parish council land at Montgomery Avenue, some of which is damaging a 
resident’s fence.  
The clerk is to ask the WCC Highways Locality Officer to inspect the 
pavements in Hampton on the Hill as they are in poor condition and in 
some areas are potentially a trip hazard.  

Matters Pertaining to Outside Bodies 
Community Centre – A quiz night will be held on 9th April, organized by 
the Hampton Magna 50 group; monthly bingo continues. 
Village Hall – Forthcoming events include film night on 22nd April and 
skittles night on 7th May 2016. 

Planning Matters 
Current Applications 
The council considered the following application: 

W/16/0298 – Church Farm Brewery: Change of use of agricultural 

building and an existing building in B8 use to brewery (class B2). 

The chairman queried the increase in production and the statement that 

there would not be additional traffic or HGVs going to and from the farm. 

It was agreed that the chairman would write a response, to state that the 

parish council does not object to the increase in production and the 

changes to the buildings but has concerns about the potential increase in 

heavy vehicles and the effect this would have on the local roads, which 

weren’t built for large vehicles. To be circulated on 7th April and 

submitted to WDC Planning on 8th April. 

WDC Planning Decisions 
W/15/2115 - 6 Daly Avenue, Hampton Magna, Budbrooke, Warwick, CV35 
8SE: Erection two storey extension to front.  
Granted 
W/16/0276 - Foxbrook, Hampton Road, Hampton on the Hill, Budbrooke, 

Warwick, CV35 8QR: Proposed garage conversion and porch extension 

Granted 
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50th anniversary  

60s FAMILY DISCO 

11TH June 2016  7.30 – 11.00 

60s fancy dress optional 

Tickets adults £6 

Children £4 under 18 

To include 60s buffet 

Raffle Licenced Bar 

Donations for raffle greatly received 

BEER SUPPLIED BY CHURCH FARM BREWERY 

Tickets available from 

Budbrookecc@gmail.com 

Michael Edwards 07971175750 

Julia Smith 07506713277 

mailto:Budbrookecc@gmail.com
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Memorial Cleaning 

As the weather is looking brighter, we’d like to pick up on the project of 
cleaning and tidying the barracks memorial. A number of residents 
suggested that we make this a community event, which is great! The idea 
is to clean the memorial and tidy the area around it. I will contact those 
of you who have kindly come forward already but we welcome all 
volunteers. This will take place during May, on 
a date to suit those who wish to be involved.  

We look forward to hearing from you 
on rhondajhales@gmail.com  
or call 07702 074461 
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Local Plan 
The chairman will circulate his notes on the local plan amendments, for 
councilors to add to or amend. He will then draw up a response, to be 
ratified at an additional meeting which will be held on Thursday 21st April 
2016 at 2pm. The response will be submitted by the deadline of 4.45pm 
on 22nd April 2016.   

Neighbourhood Plan Update 
The plan will be put on hold until the effects of the amendments to the 
local plan are known.  

Newsletter and Website 
Cllr Frank Roper agreed to provide feedback from the meeting with 
Severn Trent, to go on the website and in the newsletter. This will 
include a thank you to those who responded to the parish council’s 
request for information. 
A precis of the response to the local plan consultation will be published 
online and in the newsletter. An extension to the newsletter deadline will 
be required for this. 

Financial Administration 
Laptop purchase 
It was noted that the purchase of a parish council laptop, at a cost of 
£349.00 incl VAT, had been authorized between meetings. The laptop 
has been ordered and the clerk is to be reimbursed and VAT to be 
reclaimed. 
Community Forum Grant 
The grant of £1,000 towards a defibrillator for the village hall has been 

received. The defibrillator has been purchased and donated to the village 

hall committee. 

 

Payments to be authorised 
The month’s payments were authorised and the payment authorisation 

sheet signed off. 
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May Fun 
I’ve just come back from a once-in-a-lifetime trip.  
Never again!  

What sound does a nut 
make when it sneezes?  
Cashew!  

What's orange and sounds 
like a parrot?  
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Next  Bingo Night  
At  Budbrooke Community Centre  

  

May 15th 
 

Bingo is held on Sunday evenings   
Doors  Open 6.15pm  -  Bingo Starts 6.45pm  

Prizes are for money  
 

This  is a Fund Raiser for the 
Budbrooke Community Centre.  
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